
EFTA and Mexico meet to discuss trade issues

Mexico City, 22 October 2002
A meeting of the EFTA-Mexico Joint Committee took place in Mexico City on 22 October 2002. It was the first meeting between the Member States of the European Free Trade Association (Iceland, Liechtenstein, Norway and Switzerland) and Mexico since the entry into force of their Free Trade Agreement on 1 July 2001.

Mr. Manuel Luna Calderón, Head of the Mexican Delegation and Director General for Europe and Studies on Services, chaired the meeting.  Ambassador Luzius Wasescha (Switzerland), Delegate for Trade Agreements of the Swiss State Secretariat for Economic Affairs, acted as the EFTA spokesman. 

The Parties expressed satisfaction with the development of trade between the countries since the entry into force of the Agreement.  However, the potential of trade opportunities is far beyond the present volume of exchange.  The Parties noted that co-operation within the established structures on the various areas covered by the Agreement was functioning well.  They stressed the importance of acquainting the economic operators with the additional opportunities provided by their Free Trade Agreement.

Procedures on the operation of the Joint Committee and for dispute settlement were adopted.  Broader trade policy issues were also discussed.  The Parties reiterated that their preferential arrangements under the Free Trade Agreement complemented the multilateral efforts undertaken in the framework of the WTO and its Doha Development Agenda.

The next meeting of the Joint EFTA-Mexico Committee is scheduled to take place in Geneva during the last quarter of 2003 (after the Cancún WTO Ministerial in September 2003).
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